



Community Planning Aberdeen

Torry Locality Partnership

Wednesday, 22nd August 2018

Meeting Room: Tullos Learning Centre

MEETING NOTE

Present:

Jo Mackie (Locality Inclusion Manager)
Colin Wright (Development Manager)
Jade Hepburn (Development Officer, minutes)
Margaret Wright (Community Rep)
Patrick Robertson (Community Rep)
Normund Varganovs (Community Rep)
Emma King (Head of NHS South Locality)
Christian Allard (Local Councillor)
Shamini Omnes (NHS)
Teresa Dufficy (CDO)
Anne-Marie Steehouder (CDO)
Councillor Yvonne Allan
Tanita Addario (Development Worker)
Christopher Kerr (Police Scotland, Inspector)
Blessing Udofia (Community Rep)
Myshelle Haywood (GREC)
Kirsten McCulloch (NHS)

In Attendance

Simon Mclean (Community Resident)

Apologies:

Graham Dale (Sport Aberdeen,
Fay Morrison (Community Rep)
Susan Morrison (ACVO TSI,)
Neil Hendry (Lochside Academy, Head Teacher)

ACTION POINTS Introduction & Matters arising	ACTION LEAD
<p>The minute was approved.</p> <p>Jo advised the group of a Locality Partnerships workshop provided by Fairer Aberdeen on Wednesday 19th of September at 6pm, venue TBC and encouraged the community reps to attend.</p> <p>The locality partnership will be visited by:</p> <p>Superintendent Thom on the 3rd of October 2018 & Councillor Laing on the 14th of November 2018</p>	
<p>Draft Annual Report, Locality Priority Setting & Project Identification</p> <p>Jo went through a PowerPoint presentation, summarising the development of the Partnership and some of the data taken from the draft Annual Report and the PNA (Peoples Needs Assessment) (See PowerPoint for detail).</p> <p>Christian Allard highlighted a few points with regards to the data in the annual report:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Suggested it should be clear about the status of projects – are they finished or ongoing. Potential for ‘what’s next’ information, where this is available. • Suggested the PB stats were more specific with regards to timescales and projects funded • Traffic and Air quality management. Jo advised the report is specific to Wellington Road and Victoria Road. JM will contact relevant department to query Walker Road. • Suggested language in respect to the TYAG could be stronger <p>Myshelle queried the decline in ESOL participants and will forward additional data to JM Blessing suggested more pictures might make the document more pleasing to the eye. Jo agreed but explained that many of the images we had were not GDPR compliant.</p> <p>Jo went on to go over some of the findings from the PNA. The following was noted:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • In the future for statistics from the Academy we will need to extract the data by postcode. There is also a gap in positive destinations. • Myshelle queried why there was only 2 or so years of data. Jo explained this was because it was the data that was collated for and since the development of the locality plan. Over time, there will be a wider trend to compare. • Free school meals. There is currently an improvement project focusing on this. There 	<p>JM to Review and Make Amendments before submission to CPA Board</p> <p>Myshelle to forward data</p>

<p>are still issues around eligible people not accessing free school meals.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Decrease in teenage pregnancy- Shamini advised that the public health team might have other data sets on this that looks at planned parenthood <p>The group then set the Early Intervention priorities, from a workshop session, they would like to focus on over the next 18 months and partner leads were identified for each. These are:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Substance Misuse – Potential Lead ADP 2. Youth ASB (links to Finan Shops) – Potential Lead Police Scotland (TYAG/Operation Smallwood) 3. Household Income (Links to Food Poverty & Employability) – ACVO/third sector 4. Wider Community Engagement – Communities Team & GREC 5. Children’s Mental/Sexual/Dental Health – Potential Lead LLG 6. Social Isolation – Potential Lead LLG 7. Closing the Attainment Gap– Potential Lead Partnership Forum 	<p>Shamini to advise on data sets</p>
<p>Improvement Tracker</p> <p>Victoriart - The group have been successful in securing money from the Health Improvement Fund for an art mural mental health walk consisting of 4 new murals in the area.</p> <p>Domestic Abuse – This was previously identified as an improvement project but the group decided to continue this work as business as usual</p> <p>Drug and Alcohol Charter – Anne-Marie advised that it needs to be updated and needs to include housing staff to support engagement.</p> <p>Jog Torry – Going well. There is a new beginners group starting which will focus on couch to 5K. This is not an improvement project and will be treated as business as usual. Work needs to be done to increase school engagement.</p> <p>Food & Fun – This was held in Tullos over the school holidays. Whilst the Big Noise programme was on we saw between 60-70 children attending and then when it was solely Food and Fun an average of 30 children were attending. This programme was open to children that are eligible for free school meals. The project was successful but there is development work to be done before it runs again in the October break.</p> <p>Free School Meals- Tanita advised that charter and project team had been formed to increase the uptake of free school meals (for those registered) by revamping the current charter.</p> <p>It is likely that the registration for free school meals will be digitised within the next 9-12 months, but this needs to tie in with the benefits process.</p> <p>Dog Fouling – The initial project is being scaled up citywide. It hopes to work with Clean up Aberdeen and the affiliated schools and provide ‘toolkits’ for the model and a mascot too. Branding will be developed alongside young people so that it is a well-recognised project</p>	

<p>throughout Aberdeen.</p>	
<p>Funding Opportunities</p> <p>Colin advised the group that he is working in partnership with Transition Extreme on a funding bid to bring the Transition Academy programme to Torry. If successful, this could potentially be based in the Outdoor Sports Centre. Colin explained that this may help address issues around attainment and positive destinations.</p> <p>Colin also mentioned that there was also the possibility of having monthly funding surgeries in the community to give local groups advise and information on available/upcoming funding opportunities.</p>	<p>CW to provide update at next meeting</p>
<p>5. Branding Update</p> <p>A rough cut of the song has been released, but they are working on making it more upbeat to dance to. The Walker Road Dancers are going to choreograph the routine.</p>	
<p>6. Report Back from Torry Partnerships</p> <p>TYAG</p> <p>Chris explained that the TYAG was still in its infancy however terms of reference have been agreed and the next meeting has been scheduled for the next few weeks. He advised that Youth ASB calls have dropped since February however the colder months might see a spike. Many of the young people involved in ASB have their 16th birthdays coming up and Chris has advised them that when this happens they could be subject to arrest for their actions.</p> <p>Whilst he advised that stats might not reflect the problems, Chris also explained that there needs to be clarity over quality of life issues vs criminal acts.</p> <p>Partnership Forum</p> <p>Due to the imminent opening of Lochside Academy, Neil Henry wasn't at the meeting. This update will be given at the next meeting.</p> <p>LLG (locality leadership group, NHS)</p> <p>Emma provided an update on the Torry Medical Practice. It has been a rocky month for the new practice, but they are now on the up with double the amount of GPs they had initially starting.</p> <p>They have heard that people are experiencing a problem with the phone line so urge people to go to the practice to advise them, as they have not been made aware formally of this problem.</p>	

<p>The practice has been accepting urgent appts only due to the staff turnover, however in the past three weeks have had 59 10min appointment no shows and 34 20min appointment no shows. Kristen underlined that the service needs to be used not abused. Potentially looking at enforcing a three strikes policy if this does not improve.</p>	
<p>8. The Hub No update since EGM - see minute</p>	
<p>9. The Phoenix Now on track and project management has been implemented. Information can be seen on EGM minute.</p>	
<p>10. New Community Representation</p> <p>We are looking for more community reps to become part of the partnership. We are Missing a 'young people' rep.</p> <p>Jo looked for views on reps consistently not attending. It was decided that they will be informed that they will be replaced if they do not attend the next meeting.</p> <p>Ways to promote the partnership and rep opportunities were discussed and included the SHMU magazine (content deadline, 18th sept) & Lochside Academy.</p>	
<p>11. Chairperson</p> <p>Fay advised out with the meeting that she might be interested in co-chairing. This has been tabled for the next meeting.</p>	
<p>12. AOCB & DONM</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Normund advised that he is having a meeting on the 20th of September at 6pm at the Outdoor Sports Centre if anyone would like to come along, to discuss the development of the centre. • Jade advised that Abbey Road Park is shut due to vandalism and that ACC are looking for a suitable, robust replacement for the panels that were damaged. <p>Next meeting: 3rd of October, 6pm, Tullos Learning Centre</p>	